SMPTO Meeting Minutes
9/20/22 Zoom and IFES Library
1) Call to order/welcome:
The meeting was started at 7:05pm. In attendance were: Bridgette Wickard (President), Brooke Wagner (Rice Co-VP), Sheri Bock (Rice Co-VP), Kelsi Forster (IFES Co-VP),  Sarah Faller-Bowermaster (Co-Treasurer), Victoria Christen (Co-Treasurer), David Boley (Principal, Rice), and Katie Kalata (Secretary).  Six parents were also present (total of both online and in person). Mrs. Reed was present at the SMPTO Board Meeting which occurred prior to the open meeting. 
2) Minutes: The minutes were reviewed and approved with a motion by Brooke, seconded by Sarah. 
3) Principals Report
Rice: It is almost a month in. Things are going well. Picture day is Oct 6th. There are in-service days on Oct 10th and 11th. They are working through early assessments. Rice is in great need of aides and a lunchroom monitor. 
IFES: No report but the picture day was mentioned (Oct 5th). 
4) Budget
The overall balance at the end of August was $25,075. Bubblethon donations are still coming in but it looks like we may be a little short of our goal. Spirit gear has been exceeding goals. Motion to approve was made by Kelsi, seconded by Brooke. 
5) Correspondence: Received thank you notes for money received at the beginning of the year. Bridgette explained that all teachers received money to help with supplies. Bridgette also spoke about a request to add teacher favorites and wish lists to the website. This will be added in the upcoming months. 
6) Fundraising: Discussed how money is raised and how it is used. Information about the Amazon Smile program will be in the Rice Reporter and monthly IFES newsletter. 
7) Chair/Committee Reports/Updates
Bubblethon-The total as of now is $35,544. More money is still coming in. The event will take place on Oct 14th at IFES and Oct 21st at Rice. Parent volunteer sign-ups for the event will be coming soon. Both schools earned the bounce house reward day. There are also individual awards for students in each grade who raise the most money. Kelsi reviewed the prize packets. All students who raise $40 receive a t-shirt. Bridgette reviewed the design which will be used for the shirts. Students submitted designs and then the board voted. A parent questioned if it was possible to give all kids a t-shirt. Another parent asked more questions about the Bubblethon event. Another question was asked about online donations. She mentioned that some older people struggled with only having an online option. There was a lot of discussion about whether all students should receive the shirt. 
8) New Business
Bookfair: Tabled for this meeting
Santa Neighborhood Tour: Briefly discussed but need to cover other topics. 
Secret Santa Shop: Will call the event “Holiday Market”. It will take place from December 5th-9th at Rice. Sheri is taking the lead and will work on purchasing items. Bridgette mentioned we are hoping to having the event approved at IFES as well. There was a lot of discussion about the event. All students are able to select a few items even if they did not bring in money. Several parents donate money and the SMPTO also covers the cost. 
Fall IFES Event: Several parents have asked if the IFES Halloween party will return. A parent has volunteered to lead the planning process.  We have been approved to have a fall event. The board has a few ideas/options and will work with Mrs. Reed. 
9) Old Business
None 
10) Open Floor
Bridgette mentioned that she would like to bring back the student directory. There was also more conversation about the Fall IFES event and Bubblethon T-shirts. 
The next meeting will be on October 18th 
Motion to adjoin made by Brooke, seconded by Sarah. 
